
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 

TO:  Community Advisory Council (CAC) Members 

 

FROM: Ben Ellenberger 

 

SUBJECT: 2016 Ozone Plan – Draft Chapters 1, 2, 3 and 5 – Air Quality Indicators, Emission 

Inventory and Transportation Control Measures  

 

DATE: May 25, 2016 

 

MEETING: June 8, 2016 

 

 

 

The District is in the process of updating its plan to attain the state ozone standard. At the March 

9, 2016 CAC meeting, we provided an introduction to the 2016 Ozone Plan effort and provided a 

draft of the stationary source control measures to be included in Chapter 4 of the plan. At the 

June 8 CAC meeting, we will present draft Chapters 1, 2, 3 and 5 of the 2016 Ozone Plan. 

 

Enclosed please find a document that includes draft chapters 1, 2, 3 and 5. 

 

Draft Chapter 1 provides an introduction. 

 

Draft Chapter 2 provides a discussion of the air quality indicators that are used to track progress 

towards attainment of the state ozone standard. 

 

Draft Chapter 3 provides the emissions inventory and forecast for ozone precursors (nitrogen 

oxides and reactive organic compounds) for base year 2012 and forecast years 2025 and 2035. 

 

Draft Chapter 5 provides a description of vehicle activity, on-road mobile source emissions, and 

transportation control measures. 

 

The District plans to present, discuss, and answer questions about the content of these draft 

chapters at the June 8, 2016 CAC meeting. The meeting will be informational only, and no 

formal CAC recommendation will be requested. 

 

We plan to hold at least one more meeting with the CAC to review the plan in its entirety, after 

hearing feedback from the CAC and addressing any concerns. The final meeting will present the 
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proposed 2016 Ozone Plan for the CAC to consider.  After receiving input from the CAC, we 

intend to take the Ozone Plan to the District Board for a public hearing and adoption later in 

2016. 

 

If there are questions or concerns that you would like to discuss beforehand, please contact me at 

(805) 961-8879 [e-mail: ellenbergerc@sbcapcd.org] or Molly Pearson at (805) 961-8838 [e-mail: 

mmp@sbcapcd.org].  

 

 

Attachment: 

2016 Ozone Plan Draft Chapters 1, 2, 3 and 5  
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